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The importance of knowledge of the mechanisms that are in-
volved in drug hypersensitivity reactions (DHR) involves the un-
derstanding of its classification itself. In the clinical perspective, 
it is a challenge to classify the DHR due to countless possibilities 
of clinical presentations, as well as the large number of available 
medication. Considering the beginning time of the reactions, we 
can classify them in two huge groups: immediate DHR, which gen-
erally occur in the first hour after being administrated and non-
Immediate or delayed DHR, which begins after the first hour of 
administration [1,2]. The immediate DHR that may occur in the 
first hour, which beginning may be postponed up to 6 hours, in 
general, involves IgE mediated hypersensitivity mechanisms (al-
lergic reactions) or non-IgE mediated hypersensitivity mecha-
nisms (non-allergic reactions), also denominated pseudo-allergy. 
As example of these immediate reactions, we can mention rhini-
tis, bronchospasm, gastrointestinal disorders (nausea, emesis, 
cramps and diarrhea), urticaria, angioedema, anaphylaxis, etc. The 
non- immediate or delayed reactions, which occur subsequently 
the first hour, usually after days of the drug administration, involve 
delayed reactions mechanisms described by Gell and Coombs as 
type II, type III and mainly cells mediated (T cell mediated) type 
IV hypersensitivity reactions [3]. Examples of non-immediate re-
actions are exanthematous and eczematous eruptions, erythema 
multiforme, vasculitis, anemia, leukopenia, thrombocytopenia, re-
nal dysfunction, etc. It is important to say that DHR may involve all 
types of reactions described by Gell and Coombs, but the most fre-
quent ones involve type I (IgE mediated), type IV (T-cell mediated) 
hypersensitivity, and immediate non-allergic hypersensitivity. It 

is important to emphasize the importance of knowing the mecha-
nisms of the DHR, mainly in clinical laboratory research [4-6], since 
the specific IgE "in vivo" research (skin test), through immediately 
read or ''in vitro'' (IgE-specific immunoassay), would be indicated 
only in DHR IgE mediated cases. Already in the case of the non-IgE 
immediate reactions, others laboratories exams involving the baso-
phils’ activation (commonly not available in clinic practice) could 
be used [5]. On the other hand, in the late hypersensitivity medi-
ated by T cells cases, the investigations through late read skin tests 
or some laboratories exams involving T cells stimulus (commonly 
not available in clinic practice) could be indicated [4]. Considering 
the treatment and focusing in the possibility of specific desensiti-
zation to a determinate drug, it is essential the DHR pathophysiol-
ogy’s knowledge [7,8]. Another involved aspect in the therapeutic 
conduction related to the HDR pathophysiology knowledge is the 
understanding that when dealing with immediate reactions the an-
tihistamines action (often associated with corticosteroids use) is 
very useful because in immediate reactions it is expected huge his-
tamine liberation by mast cells and basophils. When dealing with 
late hypersensitivity reactions (T-cell mediated), the need for cor-
ticosteroids is frequent, because these reactions, corticosteroids 
have, at first, a good performance due to their mechanism of action. 
It is important to say that there are other important possibilities 
for therapeutic research and conduction, besides numerous com-
plementary measures than those mentioned, primordial in the ap-
proach of the RHM, however they were not included in the content 
of this manuscript. For the purpose of this article was based on only 
a few simple concepts, we emphasize the importance of knowing 
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the pathophysiological mechanisms involved in the triggering of 
the DHR, so that the health professional can act in a more rational 
way in the management of such pictures.
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